MANAGEMENT AND FINANCE COMMITTEE – 10TH NOVEMBER 2008


GAINSBOROUGH TOWN COUNCIL

MINUTES of a MEETING of the Management and Finance Committee held at Gainsborough House, 18 Parnell Street, Gainsborough on Monday 10th November 2008 at 7:00pm
Present:


Councillor Elaine Hadley (In the Chair)
Councillor Harry Clarke

Councillor Tim Davies
Councillor David Dobbie
Councillor Roger Plastow
Councillor Kenneth Woolley
In Attendance:

Clerk to the Council

Also in Attendance:

Councillor Pearl Banyard




Councillor Raoul Hesse-Phillipson




Councillor Vaughan Hughes





Councillor Paul Key





Councillor John Ridley
1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Councillor William Parry

2. MEMBERS’ DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

None received.

3. COUNCIL MINUTES

RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr. T. Davies, seconded by Cllr. R. Plastow that the notes of the Management and Finance Committee meeting on Monday 13th October 2008 be confirmed and signed as a correct record.

4. TO DEAL WITH ANY BUSINESS EXPRESSLY REQUIRED BY STATUE TO BE DONE

RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr. T. Davies, seconded by Cllr. R. Plastow that Gainsborough Town Council adopt the new Model Publication Scheme as recommended by the ICO.
5. CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENTS

The Chairman asked the Mayor to advise the meeting of a proposal to award Honary Citizenship of Gainsborough to Mr. G. Lane. It was agreed that this item would be placed on the Agenda for the next Community Services Committee.
6. REPORT FROM THE CLERK TO THE COUNCIL
     Cllr. P. Key declared a personal interest as a West Lindsey District Council employee.
The Clerk advised that he had attended a meeting at West Lindsey District Council to discuss the proposed transfer of assets and that Heads of Terms had been received. He advised that West Lindsey District Council were discussing the issue at a Committee meeting on Tuesday 
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11th November 2008 and that the proposed timescales were Richmond Park and Aisby Walk by 
31st March 2009 and Roses and Marshalls sports fields by 30th September 2009. If the transfer received the go ahead from West Lindsey District Council Committee then this Councils Management and Finance Committee would need to meet to discuss the issue and recommend a course of action to Full Council.

Cllr. D. Dobbie mentioned that he had attended a meeting some 18 months ago with the District Council and had discussed this issue and perhaps we should have another one. It was pointed out to Cllr. D. Dobbie that this Council had since passed a resolution to fast track these transfers and indeed was mandated to seek to take over the running of Richmond Park in a separate resolution.

7. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

No public participation received.
8. TO DISPOSE OF ANY BUSINESS REMAINING FROM THE LAST MEETING
After a discussion and consideration of the two available providers of CRB checks the following was resolved: -
RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr. T. Davies, seconded by Cllr. R. Plastow, to proceed with CRB checks for all Councillors and staff using West Lindsey Volunteer Bureau.

A discussion took place on the design and costings for new Civic Regalia and it was 

RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr. EJ. Hadley, seconded by Cllr. T. Davies to proceed with the Vaughtons quotation for option A with the proviso that the words Gainsborough Town Council replace the laurel leave surround and that if this was not possible then revert to option D. Also to purchase a separate ribbon as in option B and a carry case.
9. NOTICE OF MOTION

            The following motion has been referred from Full Council for discussion

i.
Councillor P. Key has submitted the following motion.

About 4 weeks ago I put a request to the Town Clerk asking for all the information to do with Dog Control Orders since 2006.

I was quite specific about the information I requested, I requested all information concerned parties that has to be done by law regarding The Clean Neighbourhoods and Environment Act 2005.

I specifically asked for all documentation from WLDC, LCC information from Burton and Dyson and the information from Queens Council etc. I have been informed by the Clerk that Burton and Dyson are worried about sensitive information being leaked to the public and are only dealing with the Clerk.

My proposal is to ask the full Town Council to vote on this issue and support my proposal so that this information is made available to every member of the Gainsborough Town Council so that they have all the facts on this issue. 

I believe that Burton and Dyson Solicitors work for the Gainsborough Town Council and not the other way round. I believe it is Standing Orders that if a Councillor is worried about an issue which could be detrimental to the Council they have the right to seek advice from a third party, in this case the Town Council’s Solicitors.
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And this is my second proposal that if this information is not made available why are we dealing with this company. Surely a Councillor is allowed to see information that related to the Gainsborough Town Council and I would propose that the full Council makes a decision to move 
solicitor that will release such information as and when required to do so.


Cllr. D. Dobbie seconded the motion. 

A brief discussion took place on this motion. The Clerk pointed out to the Committee the Councils Standing Orders already made provision for this under Standing Order 29 and that it was possible that this resolution could break the Law referred to in that Standing Order.

Cllr. D. Dobbie said that this resolution came about because he had written to Burton and Dyson requesting information regarding the Dog Control Orders the same as Cllr. P. Key had done and not received any from them.

The Clerk reminded Cllr. D. Dobbie that he had originally declared an interest in the banning of dogs issue and that the relationship and passing of advice between a lawyer and client was exempt from the Freedom of Information Act.

It was agreed that the matter be referred to the Councils Personnel and Procedures Sub-Committee for further discussion.

9. APPEAL REQUESTS
RELATE LINCOLNSHIRE
RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr. EJ. Hadley, seconded by Cllr. R. Plastow that Council reserve £2000 in the Section 137 budget for 2009-2010 to award Relate that sum to set up a bursary as detailed in their appeal request with the proviso that a Member of this Council serves as member of the trustees of that bursary.

    
ST GEORGES SCHOOL

RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr. T. Davies, seconded by Cllr. Cllr. H. Clarke that Council refuse the appeal from St. Georges School.

10. 2009 / 2010 BUDGET

RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr. EJ.Hadley, Seconded by Cllr KD. Woolley that this Council continues  to fund the advisory post at the Citizens Advice Bureau as in the current year.

RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr. T. Davies, seconded by Cllr. E. Hadley that the mayoral allowance be set at £2500 and an allowance of £500 be introduced for the Deputy Mayor subject  to ticket and travel receipts be provided to the Clerks office.

11. FINANCIAL REPORTS FROM OCTOBER
RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr. D. Dobbie, seconded by Cllr. R. Plastow that the monthly statement of income and expenditure for October 2008 be approved and signed by the Chairman. 
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14. STAFFING ISSUES
RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr. EJ. Hadley, seconded by Cllr. T. Davies that Standing Order 9.15 apply to exclude the press and public.

Two items were discussed and resolved on.
The meeting concluded at 8:28pm

Chairman
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